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I – Introduction

In paragraph 20 of Telecom Decision 99-10, the Commission requests that the Sub-group address the issue of the appropriate service provider demarcation points for each of (a) coaxial cable, (b) fibre and (c) fixed wireless technology used to provide single line local exchange services in MDUs.

On December 6, 1999, the BAIW working group filed a status report (BIRE013) of its work up to that point and recommended that the work on this task continue and that the working group provide an additional report on April 6, 2000.  Both BIRE013 and BIRE013a should be considered by the Commission in its review of this task.

It is noted by Bell Canada, that in-building wire of any type will not be transferred to building owners under the terms of Decision 99-10 if sub-unbundling of loops is mandated.

II – Contributions

The following contributions were filed under BITF007 since BIRE013 was submitted to the Commission on 6 December 1999, and are attached to the present report:

BICO074
December 9, 1999
by AT&T Canada

BICO081
January 21, 2000
by Rogers Communications

BICO087
February 22, 2000
by Vidéotron Communications

BICO088
March 20, 2000
by Bell Canada

III – Status Report
(a) Demarcation point for coaxial cable

The working group has not been able to determine the appropriate demarcation point.

Vidéotron and Rogers have outlined that the development of the technology to provide local telephone service using coaxial inside wiring is not yet mature. It has been proposed not to determine the demarcation point at this stage and to defer the establishment of a regime for coaxial cable until this technology is ready to be deployed and offered to the public. At that moment, Vidéotron will present to the working group its IP telephony technical configuration so that the issue of the demarcation point regime for this technology may be addressed. At this point, Vidéotron expects to be in a position to make such a presentation by July 1, 2000.

(b) Demarcation point for fibre for local exchange voice telephone service

The WG was not able to reach a consensus on the demarcation point for fibre. Since fibre facilities are generally used to provide data services, some participants were unwilling to agree on a demarcation point which would have the effect of transferring ownership or control of in-building fibre facilities to building owners. 
(c) Fixed wireless

The WG has reached a consensus for a fixed wireless demarction point. This consensus is limited to the context of provisioning local exchange services in multi dwelling units (MDUs), where the building's owner has assumed ownership/control of the buildings in-building wire.

The members of the Building Access Sub-Working Group have agreed that, in the case of fixed wireless technology, the location of the demarcation point should be determined on a case-by-case basis by the building owner (or their agent) in discussion with the fixed wireless service provider. Such demarcation point(s) are limited to “natural” points of demarcation including, but not limited to, the building rooftop or MTR. Where possible, when a natural point of demarcation other than the building rooftop or MTR is contemplated, it should be located in close proximity to either the building’s rooftop or the MTR.
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